WISCASSET PLANNING BOARD

MINUTES, JULY 12, 2010

Present:
Al Cohen, Tony Gatti, Chairman Steve House, Jackie Lowell, Lester 


Morse, Karl Olson, Debra Pooler and Ray Soule

Absent:

Peter McRae 

1.  Call to Order

The chairman called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.

2.  Consideration of June 28, 2010 Minutes

Karl Olson moved to accept the minutes as printed.  Vote 7-0-1.

3.  The Chewonki Foundation - Preliminary Site Plan Review and Shoreland Zoning Application for removal of dam, Montsweag Brook, Map U-19, Lot 4A

Town Planner Jeffrey Hinderliter asked the board to consider whether the survey submitted as part of the application met the Site Plan Review requirements.  Town Attorney Dennis Jumper advised that the conditions cited in Section 4.3.5 of the ordinance did not exist (no construction or grading) and therefore the requirements were not applicable.  Mike Chelminski, Stantec, said that a local surveyor had been hired by Chewonki to perform a new boundary survey, as the previous survey was inaccurate, and the new survey would be presented to the board. 

In response to Steve House’s question, Chelminski said that Chewonki has an approved shoreland zoning application from Woolwich, and a blasting permit will be necessary if it determined that blasting would be done.  Inasmuch as the town line between Wiscasset and Woolwich runs through the middle of the dam, House asked about the possibility of one town approving removal of the dam and the other denying approval.  Dennis Jumper explained that the planning board could rule only on compliance with the site plan review and shoreland applications.  The board has no authority to decide whether the dam should be removed or on a better plan of action.  If the applicant complies with the site plan review and shoreland ordinances, it has total control over what it does with the property.  He added that complaints about actions of Chewonki with regard to the property should be directed to Chewonki.

Debra Pooler moved to accept both applications as complete pending receipt of the amended survey.  Vote 8-0-0.  A public hearing was scheduled for July 26 at 7 p.m.

4.  Barry Miete - Site Plan Review for Parking Lot (> 10,000 sq. ft. of soil disturbance), 510 Bath Road, Map 15, Lot 1A

Hinderliter said a site plan review was required because of the amount of soil disturbance.  A pre-application was submitted with the exception of the Secretary of State registration.  Sketches of the area with elevations and location of a swale were submitted.  A site walk by Al Cohen, Jackie Lowell and Debra Pooler was scheduled for July 14 at 4 p.m.  

5.  Central Maine Power - Site Plan Review pre-application for upgrades to 345kV transmission lines, Transmission line from Maine Yankee to Mason Station

Deirdre Schneider, CMP, described the area (Maine Yankee to Mason Station) where four poles would be replaced with slightly taller poles to eliminate sagging wires.  Al Cohen moved to waive site plan review under the 2,000 sq. ft. rule.  Vote 8-0-0

6.  Other Business

Jeffrey Hinderliter invited the board members to a workshop on board and committee procedures to be given by Interim Town Manager Don Gerrish on Tuesday, July 13, 2010 at 7 p.m.

7.  Adjourn

Al Cohen moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:42 p.m.  Vote 8-0-0.
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